



## **MEMORANDUM**

Anne Coronado
Aspen Environmental Group
1529 Weaverly Drive
Petaluma, CA 94954
(707) 766-8348
ACoronado@aspeneg.com

October 22, 2010

RE: Sunrise Powerlink Project – Mitigation Measure Compliance
Mitigation Measure B-1a Task 7 and G-CM-28 for Sunrise Powerlink Transmission Project

Dear Ms. Coronado,

This memo is to demonstrate compliance with mitigation measure B-1a Task 7 and G-CM-28 documenting SDG&E's coordination efforts with authorized officers of applicable federal, State, or local land owners/administrators to determine if gates shall be installed on access roads.

- SDG&E coordinated with representatives from the City of San Diego, Jeff Pasek, Niki McGinnis, Cathy Cibit, and Kristen Forburger on May 25, 2010. Two locations of gate installation/replacement were identified at San Vicente Reservoir and Barrett Lake consistent with the City of San Diego gate standard.
- SDG&E coordinated with Steve Eastwood from the U.S. Forest Service via e-mail on August 6,
   2010. Fourteen locations have been identified for gate installation adjacent to the following structures:
  - o P69-2
  - o P99-2
  - o P9-1
  - o P11-3
  - o P24-1
  - o P35-1
  - o P74-1

- o P113-4
- o P116-1
- West of P116-1
- o P125 and P126-1
- o P127 and P129
- o P130-1 and P131
- o P141

- SDG&E coordinated with representatives from the County of San Diego, Tom Harrington, Cailin Hunsaker, Randy Ford, Trish Boaz, and Maryanne Vancio on August 25, 2010. Two locations of gate installation/replacement were identified at Steltzer Park and Bell Bluff Truck Trail consistent with SDG&E's design standard.
- SDG&E coordinated with representatives from the U.S. Department of the Interior: Bureau of Land Management (BLM), Dallas Meeks and John Kalish between July and October of 2010. On August 11, 2010, three locations of gate installations were identified by Dallas Meeks in McCain Valley. Subsequently, on Oct. 12<sup>th</sup>, SDG&E received approval of the proposed gate design for these new gates from Dallas Meeks. SDG&E will continue to coordinate with BLM regarding the gate installations.

Please provide acceptance that Mitigation Measure B-1a Task 7 is complete by October 25, 2010.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Woldemariam, Manager – Engineering & Procurement

Cc: Alan Colton, Manager – Environmental Services

Molly Frisbie, Senior Engineer

ann More

Lynn Trexel, Principal Right-of-Way Agent